
Q 50, 7.17.23     The ques�on pertains to the service areas to be addressed in the 
above referenced RFP. In that RFP, there are references to Congress and Black Canyon City 
(sec�ons 1.6, 1.8, 1.25, and 2.1) which we thought were awarded to Cox Communica�ons. I 
am confirming that those two areas should not be included in any proposal submited to 
Yavapai County for RFP No.: YCBI-002.  That is confirmed. Congress and Black Canyon City 
should NOT be included in a response to YCBI-002. Thank you for the ques�on. Congress is in 
the later stages of construc�on now and Black Canyon City is comple�ng the engineering phase 
and should be breaking ground on ac�ve construc�on in early August. 
 


